
June 4, 2013 – Construction work on the new capping system continued today. Odors were strong in the 

afternoon at locations southwest of the landfill. The June 4 data includes some gaps due to intermittent power 

outages. 

 

DNR Field Observations  
 

May 23, 2013 

Republic Services completed work on SC-4, which is the second of the six RCPs to be abandoned and installed 

perimeter collection sumps 5, 6, 7, 8 and 13. Two sections of the reinforced concrete pipe were removed from 

SC-4. As expected with this RCP and the prevailing wind direction, odors were very strong on the east side of the 

landfill and intermittently noticeable on the south side of the landfill. 

Photos of work activity to abandon SC-4. 

    

    

 



     

    

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 


